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Meeting Notes 
Greater Sudbury Watershed Alliance  

Private Drinking Water Protection Committee 
16 April 2015, 1:00 to 3:00 pm  

Living with Lakes Centre 
 

Present: Lesley Flowers, Lilly Noble, Richard Witham, Margaret McLaughlin, Linda Heron 
Regrets:  David Young, Lin Gibson, Judy Sewell, Melanie Venne  

 
1. Review of 24 March 2015 Meeting Notes 

 Meeting Notes approved as written 
 

2. Feedback on Meeting with CAs - Re: Huron County Model – Lin 
 Deferred – Lin to report to the Committee 

 
3. Contractor Pump-out Licencing Agreements – Lin 

 Deferred – Lin to report to the Committee 
 

4. Pump-out Contractor Protocol – Margaret 
 Judy provided Margaret with an Inspection Report from the Ontario Stewardship 

Program 
 Very detailed – would take considerable time to complete 

Action:  Margaret to ask Judy who completed the inspection form – marked as Northern 
Sanitation. 

 Contractor can do a quick visual inspection, but no detailed or complicated form 
 Could refer customer to a septic installer 
 Could recommend customer to the Stewardship Grant Program 

 SDHU charges $175 for a septic inspection 
 Customer could order SDHU inspection, pay fee, and then make claim to 

Stewardship Grant Program 
 

5. Bio-solids Plant – Margaret 
 Bio-solids Plant is in its final testing and commissioning phase 
 Should be up and running by end of April or beginning of May 
 Service fees – 1,000 cubic litres @ $150 – 1,500 cubic litres @ $220 
 Herbies sent out a flyer to their customers to inform of upcoming changes 

 
6. Digital Version of Septic System Map – Richard 

 Talked to Krista – suggested contacting Mark Simeoni 
 Left email and telephone messages, but no response yet 

Action:  Richard to send another email explaining why the map would be helpful to our 
Committee and copy Linda on it. 

 
7. SDHU Clarification and Verification – Linda 

 Scope of work is a key consideration  
 Limiting scope and participation is more doable for SDHU  
 Larger tank and/or bed replacements would narrow the focus 
 Limiting systems within 100m rather than 200m would reduce the scope 

 Can't estimate at this point what their involvement would cost 
 Make a proposal and SDHU will work out what resources they would require 
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8. Focus of Survey 
 Committee worked on the draft survey 
 Survey should be posted for the month of May 

Action:  Lilly to check with Sherri Maroso to see if survey link could be posted or 
emailed to City contacts. 

Action:  Linda will circulate the changes to the survey for further input. 
Action:  Lilly will prepare the survey online once it is finalized. 

 Survey link will go out to GSWA members with a request to circulate to their 
membership 

 Send it out to the CAN 
Action:  Linda will prepare a Press Release to inform and encourage participation. 
 

9.  Summary of Action Items: 
1. Lin to report to Committee on discussion with CAs at Huron County meeting. 
2. Lin to report to Committee on contractor pump-out licencing requirements. 
3. Margaret to ask Judy Sewell who would complete the Inspection Report and do 

detailed testing. Action:  Ask Judy who completed the inspection – marked as 
Northern Sanitation 

4. Lilly to check with Sherri Maroso to see if survey link could be posted or emailed 
to City contacts. 

5. Richard to send another email explaining why the map would be helpful to our 
Committee and copy Linda on it. 

6. Linda will circulate survey changes for further input. 
7. Lilly will input the survey online once it has been finalized. 
8. Linda to prepare a Press Release to inform about our survey and encourage 

participation. 
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Attachment 1 
 
GSWA Stewardship Program 
Draft Survey: 
 
Preamble:   
The Greater Sudbury Watershed Alliance (GSWA) is working to protect and improve water quality on 
Sudbury area lakes and rivers.  The GSWA is exploring the possibility of offering a grant program that 
would encourage those living within 100 meters (382') of a waterbody to pump out their septic system 
on a regular basis (once every 2 to 3 years for a primary residence and 3 to 5 years for a seasonal 
residence), or to replace septic systems that have been certified by the Sudbury District Health Unit 
(SDHU) as being defective.     
 
Participation in this program would be totally voluntary.  If a homeowner makes an application and is 
approved, participants would be reimbursed for 50% of the cost of a septic tank pump-out, or $5,000 
towards the replacement cost of a defective septic system. 
 
To help GSWA in determining the feasibility or need for this program, GSWA would appreciate your 
participation in our survey. 
  

1. Do you live and pay taxes within the City of Greater Sudbury?  Yes or No –Thank you for 
completing our survey!   

2. Is your residence serviced by a septic system? Yes or No –Thank you for completing our survey! 
3. Type of residence?  Primary   Seasonal 
4. Is your septic system located within 100 meters of a waterbody? Yes or No – Thank you for 

completing our survey! 
5. What is the name of the waterbody?  One line comment Box 
6. When was the last time you had a septic tank pump out?  1 to 2 years, 3-5 years, 6-9 hears 

Greater than 10 
7. If you were offered a 50% grant towards the cost of a septic tank pump-out, would you be 

encouraged to pump out on a more frequent basis? Yes or No – Comment Box 
8. If you were offered a $5,000 grant towards the *cost of a septic system replacement that has 

been certified by SDHU to be ineffective, would you participate? Yes or No – Comment Box 
9. If you are interested in this program, and/or would like to be informed of its progress, please 

provide your name and email address here (your contact information will not be used for any 
other purpose):  Contact Box 

 
Note: 

* SDHU must make a site visit to certify the septic system is ineffective - leaking or seeping into 
the environment - often associated with a sewer smell. 

* Cost of a septic system replacement can cost as much as $15,000 to $20,000 - for a conventional 
septic system with field bed and tank. 
 

If your septic system is seeping effluent, or emitting a sewer gas smell, or your grass is much greener 
over your tile bed, your septic system may be showing signs of failure.  If your system is experiencing 
any of these symptoms, a call to the SDHU for a septic system inspection is recommended. Regular 
septic tank pump-outs can help extend the useful life of your tile bed. 
 
Thank you for participating in our GSWA Stewardship Program Survey! 
 








